

# NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



**Date:** September 11, 2021

**Location:** Zoom & SBHC St. George

**Opening:** 6:30 PM

**12 Traditions:** Chris S

**12 Concepts:** Lacey

**Service Prayer:** Ashley

## **Motion to Accept Last Months Minutes**

**Motion by:** Lacey

**Seconded By:** Jon

## **Attendance**

Roseanne, Ashley B, Chante C, Coby H, Patrick C, Rachel D, Ranger P, Shannon C, Susan R, Stacy, Staci, Layton, Devin, Aubry, Lacey, Chris, Alexis, James, Ron, Angela, Ashley, Jon, Mark, Kristi, Paco, Phil, Dave, Paul, Jason, Falene, Andy

**Excused:** Thomas B, Aaron V

## **Executive Reports**

### **CHAIR - Staci B**

We have added a new lock to the storage unit that is now a combo lock. I would love to know who actually needs access to the storage unit, and we can chat about this in open forum. We have a few positions open, so please spread the word!

That's it!

### **CO CHAIR - Layton Everson**

### **SECRETARY - Open**

### **TREASURER'S REPORT - Thomas B / Kevin**

	Description	Income	Expense	Check #	Balance
	Balance forward				\$ 17,143.00
9/13/21	Deposit	\$ 333.35			\$ 333.35
9/16/21	Entertainment Put Put (Paul B)		\$ (245.00)	1216	\$ (245.00)
9/20/21	PR Posters and event		\$ (325.00)	1218	\$ (325.00)
9/21/21	Spanish meeting startup 1 month rent		\$ (52.00)	1219	\$ (52.00)
9/27/21	Venmo Deposit	\$ 288.65		VENMO	\$ 288.65
9/30/21	Interest	\$ 0.07			\$ 0.07
10/4/21	Zoom Area/ H&I		\$ (31.83)		\$ (31.83)
10/5/21	Bella Vista		\$ (67.00)		\$ (67.00)
					\$ 17,044.24
Ending Balance	\$ 17,044.24		<b>Committee Budgets</b>		
Prudent Reserve	-\$1,000.00		PR	\$ 1,700.95	
Operating Reserve	-\$3,000.00		H&I	\$ 609.48	
			CCGC	\$ -	
<b>\$ Available</b>	<b>\$13,044.24</b>		Entertainment	\$ 1,133.00	
			Executive	\$ 1,797.67	
			Total	<b>\$ 5,241.10</b>	

## RCM REPORT - Shanon C

Hello Area,

We attended the Regional Service Committee meeting on September 19 th , 2021.

Here are some bullets points of topics discussed:

- Open positions at Region: Vice Chair, Vice Treasurer, and Vice Secretary
- Regional Public Relations (PR) is looking for a Vice Chair and Spanish Speaking Liaison
- The Regional Picnic will be held March 19, 2022, from 11 am - 3 pm at Craig Ranch Park.
- It is especially important during COVID to send all meeting changes to [meeting\\_changes@region51na.org](mailto:meeting_changes@region51na.org).
- US Zones Collaboration Discussion (See Attachment)
- Would the Areas be interested in an official Region 51 Facebook page? This is a question

I will bring up in Open Forum.

- RSC Inventory. (See attached questions for the Area) to be brought up in open forum.
- Next RSC will be held November 21, 2021 @ 11a.m. NV Time via ZOOM. Meeting ID: 834 3170 8758 Passcode: 631865

\*\*Here are the questions for the Area Committee:

1. How well has the Regional Committee done the prior two years at serving our Area, and how can it better serve our Area in the coming years?
2. Are there any needs in our Area that might be addressed by the Regional Committee over the next two years?
3. In taking a look at the community we live in, how can NA be more effective in reaching our community?

We will bring the information gathered from these questions to the next Regional Service Committee meeting.

Thanks for allowing us to serve,  
Shannon, Patrick, and Falene

## **ENTERTAINMENT - Paul B**

Hi Area GSRs and Attendees,

A short recap of our campout follows this basic introduction.

First, I feel it's important to thank the groups for trusting our committee with this awesome service opportunity.

While it may have felt somewhat risky to approve the motion for \$ 1200.00 for a free 2 day camping event, your positive home group votes gave our committee the confidence needed to mindfully set up this awesome event.

From the Friday night guided meditation combined with the singing Tibetan bowl - under the stars to the panels on Saturday, the traditional Round Robin under the glow of the fire and the Sunday Spiritual send off, we all went home feeling refreshed with the refreshed hope of our NA message !

Speakers!!!! If we haven't already thanked you 2 thousand times, please know that your selfless service will not soon be forgotten!

MESSAGES RECEIVED!!

And lastly, To the most awesome committee I've ever had the pleasure of working with, well I can not be say in simple words only on heartfelt gratitude, and

Of course the whole event wouldn't have happened without your selfless support!

" I CANT - WE CAN" !!

As you may deduct from the following report on the campout,  
We had extra tee shirts.  
( probably in part because there was no reception for electronic payments)

We as a committee voted to donate the the remaining tee shirts to the SUACNA XIV  
entertainment and Fundraising Committee.

I will be motioning for the Area merchandise extras to be donated to  
To: the Entertainment and Fundraising Committee of SUACNA XIV.

Gratefully Submitted,  
Paul B

## **H&I - Jason R**

Hello fellow NASUnite,

I am reporting live from St George, UT. I am here to say that H&I is doing really well! The event we had on SEPT 12th was a smashing success. I have been in contact with Sgt McMurphie at Purgatory this month. He has our contact information, and once they are allowed to have a meeting taken in they will reach out. They did, however, ask for literature! They want so badly to have meetings, but they have staffing issues, and the D Variant messed things up. I did get some basic requirements to pass a standard visitor security check.

5 years from a felony, 1 year from a class A, 90 days from Class B or C, 90 days from the release of a jail/prison. And no parole/probation. If you are near to these requirements, they can get a Lt. approval in some cases.

Sgt. McMurphy will contact me before they allow meetings in, and we can start to get things set up. They do not want applications until the green light happens.

All our panels are doing well, with regular meeting attendance, a variety of speakers, and styles of meetings. Thanks to everyone who signed up, or has helped us spread the message of NA in the institutions.

It is almost Halloween as well.

Thanks,  
H&I

## **PR Report – Rachel D**

Hey all,

PR is doing pretty well. We had our combined event with h&i. It was pretty fun and well attended. Combined, we only spent 132\$ for the event, and our posters only cost 21.40, so we were able to return 171.18\$ to the area.

We were able to have a booth at both recovery day and the wellness fair. I had never sat at an NA booth. I had no idea how cool that was. We are also really grateful for our new event coordinator position as it has made getting PR to those events more seamless.

We are working hard to work together. That hasn't been easy the past couple of days but I have faith that our committee can learn together and move forward.

That's where PR is.

In loving service.

Rachel D

## **SUACNA 14 - Aaron V**

Good Evening Area Family!

Please excuse my absence today.

SUACNA 14 Committee met last Sunday. Jon G has been voted in as Co-Treasurer. Big shout out to Jon! All our position have beef filled!!

We are having our 1st Fundraiser 10/16/21. It is a chili cook-off, trunk or treats for the kids, best costume contest, and two AMAZING speakers!

Bring out your best of the best chil to compete and win a prize! It is \$8 for all-you-can-eat chili!

Please bring a trunk of treats to participate in the Trunk or Treat!!!

Sub Committees always need members!!! Come help to make SUACNA 14 the BEST yet!!!

Thank you for allowing me to serve!

Aaron V.

## **CCGC - Open Position**

### **LITERATURE - James A**

Literature committee

Chair: James A

Co-chair: Alexys P

Report: hey ASC, super grateful to have help this month. Things went a lot smoother thanks to my awesome committee. Literature collected \$540 dollars. I am still working on finding time to learn the online order. I had one order that I had to fill here at area. Much love family. Thanks for allowing me to be of service.

**POLICY COMMITTEE - Dave J**

The committee met once this month. Only 3 people were able to attend. It ended up being mostly a discussion about how to move forward with some things. Our next meeting will be Wednesday, October 13 on Zoom. Next Saturday we will meet at my house from 2 to 4 to continue backlogging past motions. Anyone wishing to get involved with the committee can see me at the break or after the meeting.

Zoom ID for Wednesday is 836 605 8764 Password: namaste

My phone # is 435-773-3570 for questions or directions.

In service, Dave J

**AdHoc Merchandise Committee - John G**

Hello everyone!! We had our meeting on October 3 at four pm at the Alamo club. With 1 in attendance. Thank you to everyone who showed up. After much thought and prayer for acceptance, this body decided to contact other areas that have merchandise committees to see how their guidelines are written. We are still waiting on a few replies. I ask ASC to allow the adhoc committees one more month to bring forth guidelines. Thank you for allowing me to be of service

Next meeting will be October 24th at 4pm at the Alamo club.

Jon g

**GSR Reports**

Group/ GSR	Avg Atd	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar)				

<b>Bridging The Gap</b>  <b>Paco</b>	20-25	3		<p>Hello Fam iam Paco a Greatful recovery addict as for this month our attendance has been the same approximately 20 to 25 we had 3 newcomers and as for our format there is one change we are gonna start doing an I.P. reading instead of Just For Today so we have a speaker one weekend 2 just For Today and an I.P. one weekend letting the group know so it can be changed in the meeting list and website other than that we are fully self supporting and all of our positions are filled as far as donation to AREA is \$0.00 Literature is \$ 0.00 and thank u for allowing me to serve</p>
<b>Circle of Hope</b>  <b>Lacey H</b> <b>Derick D</b>	45	4		<p>We now have a alt. GSR which is derick D. We are self supporting. This meeting is doing awesome! Thank you for allowing me to be of service. Lacey H</p>
<b>Circle of Sisters</b>  <b>Rosemary</b> <b>Megan 2</b>	16	0	0	<p>Group is doing well. Still on zoom.</p>
<b>Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar)</b>  <b>Angela J.</b>	15-20	1		<p>Self supporting, all service posiions are full.</p>
<b>Hold on Pain End</b>  <b>Richfield</b>  <b>Kyle</b>				<p>No report</p>

<b>Glimmer of Hope</b> Coby H	18	6	0	Moving back to KKCB @ 8PM starting tonight.
<b>It Works How &amp; Why</b> Cedar City GSR: Heidi				
<b>Kanab NA Recovery</b> Group GSR: Tony Alt: Bruce				
<b>KISS Meeting</b> GSR: Matt H				
<b>Live &amp; Let Live (Cedar)</b> Temp: Ron	15-20	2		Self supporting
<b>Living Clean (Cedar)</b> Serenity B				
<b>Mesquite Misfits</b> GSR: Phil	6		\$25	All positions are filled
<b>Gift Of Desperation</b> GSR ?				



<b>La Nueva Vida</b> <b>GSR: Paco</b>	2-4		0	Positions are filled
<b>Living in the Moment</b> <b>Mark D</b>				
<b>Lost and Found</b> <b>Jen J</b> <b>Alt: Aubry</b>		0	0	Meeting attendance has gone down.
<b>Lost Dreams Awakened</b> <b>GSR: Justin M</b> <b>Alt: Ranger</b>	55	3	\$75	
<b>Saturday Men's Meeting</b> <b>Dave J</b>	6		40	Attendance improving. Self-Supporting.
<b>Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday</b> <b>Ben P</b>				
<b>NA Humpday</b> <b>GSR: Chris S</b> <b>ALT: Clovis</b>	30	8	0	
<b>Newcomer's Meeting</b> <b>Kristy C</b>	60	2	146.81	All positions are filled within the group. We are fully self-sustaining and doing well
<b>The Nooner</b>	10	3		All is well meetings are going great.

Ashley B Jerry C				
Staying Alive (Salina)				
Sunday Night Jon G	40-50	0		
We Unite on Tuesday Night GSR: Chante Alt: Jennifer R	13	1	42.15	
Welcome Home GSR: ?	7	1	10	Meet wed@12pm Fully self-supporting
Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar) Kim	6-7			Needs Support

## TOTAL AREA DONATION:

Received: \$445.55

## Break

Break Time: 10

Motioned by: chris

Seconded by:Paco

Re-Open: 7:30

# Open Forum

**Start Open Forum: 7:30**

**Motion:** Jon

**Second:** Chante

**Time:** 20 Min

**GSR Count:** 17

**Topic:** Meeting list reimbursement

**Submitted By:** Dave J

**Topic:** Region 51 Facebook Page

**Submitted By:** Shannon

**Topic:** RCM Questions

**Submitted By:** Shannon C

**Motion for 20 more minutes by Jon G second by Lacey H through 8:10**

**Topic:** Storage unit key. Who needs it?

**Submitted By:** Staci B

- Who needs it:
  - SUACNA
  - PR
  - Area Entertainment
- Guidelines:
  - The policy committee will help establish guidelines

**Topic:** PR Outreach for meetings that are not attending

**Submitted By:** Staci B

**Motion for 10 minutes by Jon second by Chris through 8:20**

**Topic:** To donate extra area T-shirts leftover from campout to SUACNA Entertaining and Fundraising to help them generate funds for SUACNA 14.

**Submitted By:** Paul B

**Topic:** Guideline review and changes

**Submitted By:** Paul B

## Old Business

**Motion #9/21-1:** To change a signer on the Area bank account from Area co-chair to Alternate Treasurer.

**Maker:** Rosemary J

**Seconded By:** Susan R

**Intent:** To revert to our original guideline policy.

**Resolution:** Passes 14/ 0 /0

## Tasks & Todos

- Work on area calendar (Staci & Layton)

## New Business

### Motions

**Motion #10/21-1:** Reimburse rosemary for the cost of this month's meeting lists. The amount is \$182.03

**Maker:** Dave J

**Seconded By:** Paco

**Intent:** To pay our bills

**Resolution:** Passes 15

**Motion #10/21-2:** To donate an extra 30 or 5 area tee shirts leftover from the campout to SUACNA Entertainment and Fundraising. If extra T-shirts are let over someone will be designated to be responsible for T-shirts.

**Maker:** Paul B

**Seconded By:** Aubrey

**Intent:** To help the SUACNA XIV entertainment and fundraising committee raise funds for the next convention.

**Resolution:**

**Donate 5 Shirts:** 3 / 12 / 5

**Donate 30 Shirts:** Passes 13

## Tasks & Todos

- Storage locker guidelines will be discussed by Policy Committee
- Chair/co-chair work on the calendar

# Nominations

**Secretary - Open**

**ALT Secretary - Open**

**CCGC Chair**

**Coby H**

- 28 months clean.
- Grateful addict
- Connected with Higher Power and other people in a healthy way
- Would be willing to be re-elected again

# Back To Groups

**Question from RCM**

In taking a look at the community we live in, how can NA be more effective in reaching our community?

**Nominations**

**CCGC Chair**

**Coby H**

- 28 months clean.
- Grateful addict
- Connected with Higher Power and other people in a healthy way
- Would be willing to be re-elected again

# Closing

**Motion to Close:** Ranger

**Seconded by:** Paco

**Next Area**

**Date:** Nov 13th @ 6PM

**Location: SBHC St. George**

Minutes composed by **Layton E**

Any corrections please email [secretary@nasouthernutah.org](mailto:secretary@nasouthernutah.org)

## NA Related Announcements for October 2021

---

- **Meetings Needing Support:**
  - It Works How & Why meets Thursday 8pm @ KKCB (Cedar)
  - Women's Haven of Hope @KKCB @11:00 am on Sundays small room (Cedar)
- **There are open positions in our area if you are looking to be of service:**
  - Area Alt Secretary
  - Area Secretary